

## The Williamsport Home

June 11, 2020

Dear Residents, Families, and Caregivers,

As a continued effort to keep you informed of any COVID-19 activity, please see updated information on our current numbers.

Number of cases	
0	ADMISSIONS: Residents admitted or readmitted who were previously hospitalized and treated for COVID-19
0	CONFIRMED: Residents with new laboratory positive COVID-19
0	SUSPECTED: Residents with new suspected COVID-19
0	TOTAL DEATHS: Residents who died in the facility or another location
0	COVID-19 DEATHS: Residents with suspected or laboratory positive COVID-19 who died in the facility or another location.

Since our last letter dated June 4, 2020, there have been **0** resident confirmed and **0** new staff positive reports. In addition, we have had **0** new clusters of respiratory conditions this week for residents and **0** new clusters of respiratory symptoms for staff this week.

As a reminder, outdoor visitations start on June 15<sup>th</sup>. To set up a visitation you will need to contact Dawnette Shobert (Activities Director) at 570-323-8781. There must be a signed attestation form for each individual that visits. At this time there is **a 2-person** per resident limit to visitations. Any person that comes must abide by the following rules:

- 1. A mask must be worn during the entire visit. The mask needs to be placed as soon as the family member/visitor gets out of their personal vehicle.
- 2. The family member/visitor must pass the required screening prior to the start of the visit, which will be completed by the staff member assisting for the visit. If any family member/visitor fails the screening, they will be required to leave.
- 3. The family member/visitor is required to maintain a 6 feet distance from the resident at all times. At no point in time should the family member/visitor come closer than 6 feet away from the resident.
- 4. No touching in anyway is allowed from the family member/visitor.
- 5. No pets are allowed during visitation.

As a regulatory update, we are now mandated to do universal COVID-19 testing on all staff and all residents. This testing is required to be completed by July 24<sup>th</sup>. Once we have finalized our testing process, we will provide you more information. Our communication continues to be conducted via mailed letters, The Williamsport Home Facebook page and <a href="https://www.thewilliamsporthome.com">www.thewilliamsporthome.com</a>. As always, if you have any questions, comment or concerns please reach out to either me, Stephanie Fry (Director of Nursing) or Sue Hooker (Infection Preventionist).

Sincerely,

Jennifer Cisneros, NHA Nursing Home Administrator